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January 10, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, January 10, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Renee Lehman, Township Manager 
Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



 Twelve (12) Citizens  
FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT


David Weisnicht reported to the Board that there is no live fire scheduled for January, but Bolling Range will be active with their helicopter flights   As of January 9th, there were 32,902 personnel training on the Gap, and next week they will have 3,423 soldiers, noting that this weekend 100 young men and women of the headquarters battalion in the 28th Division will be going off for a year.   He also reported that on January 15th they will be breaking ground for the Delegation for Transport Center and that there will be a lot of construction over the next year which will provide opportunities for contractors and sub- contractors.  

Kerry McCrary explained to Mr. Weisnicht that there is a section of Tomstown Road between the two tank crossings that needs repaired and since Red Horse has a milling machine, he asked if it would it be possible for the Township and the Gap to work together by having them mill the road and the Township pave it.     Mr. Weisnicht said the people in Red Horse get deployed quite frequently, but he will contact them to see if they are capable of handling the mission, noting that it will take some coordination.  

 APPROVE BOS MINUTES


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the 
December meeting minutes.  All approved.   
FINANCIAL REPORT

Chairman Firestone presented the Financial Report for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the financial report.  All approved.
ORGANIZATION MEETING MINUTES


Kerry McCrary made motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the Organization meeting minutes from January 2, 2018.  All approved.  
NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NLFES) 


Monthly reports were available in the handouts at the meeting. 
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

Liz Krause reported that there was no December Planning Commission meeting, 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

Zoning Officer, Liz Krause, reported that nine (9) permits were issued totaling $29,135.00 and $3,148.49 was received in Reimbursement Fees. 

Krause explained to the Board that a few months ago she issued a permit to Chris Boltz to erect a pavilion on his property on Weirich Lane.  Krause continued that after being informed that the pavilion was placed very close to the road, she determined that it was not erected where it was shown to be placed on the permit paperwork which showed it would meet the 50’ setback requirement.  Since Weirich Lane is a Township Road and not a private lane, the Board agreed with Atty. Bametzreider’s suggestion to send a zoning enforcement notice requiring Mr. Boltz to comply with the setbacks within 30 days or to appeal to the Zoning Hearing Board.  Atty. Bametzreider also explained that because the pavilion has already been erected and is out of compliance with the Zoning Ordinance, technically, Mr. Boltz cannot ask for a variance until the property is brought into compliance.  

 Kerry McCrary commented that Esther Rausch, a former Zoning Officer would always verify footing depths and building placement prior to any buildings being erected, noting that this sort of problem could be avoided if this would be the policy.  It was agreed, that moving forward, the Zoning Officer should verify that the setbacks are being adhered to, prior to construction or placement of structures on properties
 


Krause also reported that last month she reported that a certified letter was sent to the owner of a vacant lot on Airport Way regarding a building that was erected without a permit.  Krause informed the Board that the building was taken down prior to the deadline of December 31st.  

Krause also explained that the Township received a complaint that there were no working fire alarms at the Mattel Building, but Dwayne Horst of Commonwealth Code stopped in at their warehouse earlier today and reported that all systems are functional, and no troubles were found.


Krause reported that she received a phone call from the property owner next to the Post 910 Legion, complaining that the Legion Lights are shining in his house windows at night.   Krause said she asked Steve Sherk, the Township Engineer to drive by the Legion before the meeting and advise if the lights are non-compliant.   Mr. Sherk provided some photos of the Legion lights that showed that the Legion lighting is out of compliance, noting that the lights should be shielded.  Liz Krause said she would contact the Legion regarding the matter  

Dave Hawkins, a Township resident, complained about a flood light owned by Mease Motors that is blinding if you are traveling on Huckleberry Road towards State Route 72.    Karl Hinkle also commented that there are some lights at Frontier Auto Sales that are blinding as you are traveling South on SR 72 near Awol Road.   A discussion was held, regarding the lighting issues, and Krause said she would look into the matter and contact the property owners.  

Nancy Light asked Liz Krause if she contacted the property owner regarding the two cars parked on the Bomgardner property on the corner of SR 72 and Jonestown Road.  Krause said that she did contact Mr. Bomgardner who said that he will move the cars that are parked on the property as well as some tires that are off to the rear of the property.  Glenn Rudy commented that he believes there are two vehicles parked at Bomgardner’s Beer Store that aren’t licensed as well.  Mr. Bomgardner arrived at the meeting shortly after the discussion and said that he had a problem with trucks delivering to Turkey Hill using his driveway, and that he uses the tires to block his driveway.   He also commented that he will take the cars that were discussed to the junkyard.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Williams-Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  Six of the previously approved street occupancy permits for the pipeline project were reissued for road crossings where Williams will install the pipeline via jack and bore instead of open cut method.  The only crossing where open cut is to be used is at Cavalry Road approximately two-thirds of a mile southeast of Fetzer Road.  With jack and bore method, Williams won’t have to shut down any traffic lanes during construction and pavement restoration won’t be necessary.
2. Logistics Park, Phase II.  Site work construction continues.

3. 70 Bordnersville Road – Preliminary/Final Subdivision and Land Development Plan.  Site work construction continues.

4. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  This plan was conditionally approved at the October Board of Supervisors’ pending NPDES permit approval, PennDOT HOP approval and posting of the letter of credit.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) conducted a site inspection on December 18th and discovered that unpermitted earth disturbance activities were being conducted beyond the approved disturbance limits as shown on the approved interim E&S Plan for the building pad fill operation.  Consequently, the Township gave written notice to the developer to cease and desist from all work until such time when all permits are secured and the plan is recorded.

5. Green Point School Road Bridge.  See attached budget estimate for a new low-profile bridge plate culvert.  Estimate includes engineering, permitting, demolition of the existing bridge, procurement and assembly of bridge superstructure; and construction of headwalls, wingwalls, footers and road restoration. Mr. Sherk explained that a conservative amount to replace the bridge which would include estimated engineering fees would be around $460,000.00 and noted that if you don’t use any Liquid Fuels allocations for the project, you don’t have to go through PennDot. Mr. Sherk also noted that U. S. made steel must be used because of the Steel Procurement Act.   Steve said he will get everything surveyed and a proposal with a geo-technical analysis because it has to be done regardless.  Mr. Sherk said he would like the Supervisors to look at the bridge that was constructed in Cornwall.  After a lengthy discussion regarding the options available for repair of the bridge, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the Township Engineer and Solicitor to move forward with the preparations to replace the Greenpoint School Road bridge.  All approved.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – ATTY. PAUL BAMETZREIDER

DRAFT ORDINANCE # 175 – INTER-GOVERNMENTAL ORDINANCE WITH OTHER NORTHERN LEBANON MUNICIPALITES REGARDING THE DISTRIBUTION AND APPLICATION OF RECREATION FUNDS.


Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor informed the Board that he has prepared and sent out a copy the draft ordinance regarding the distribution of recreation funds and will advertise it for adoption at next month’s meeting.

WORKING SUPERVISORS DISCUSSION – 

Atty. Bametzreider said that Township employees are covered by Workmen’s Compensation, but if you are not an employee, it doesn’t mean that you can’t do things for the Township.  He noted that Workmen’s Comp is strictly for employees, but that other policies such as accident insurance or liability insurance would cover any of the Supervisors if they would get hurt doing work for the Township. Atty. Bametzreider commented that there should be an accident insurance policy in place and it should checked to determine what is in place for accidents and liability, noting that he could review any of the policies, if needed.  A discussion was held regarding the different types of insurance, and what and who would be covered, and Renee Lehman, Township Manger said she will check on the accident insurance.  
VARVEL


Atty. Bametzreider said that it’s his understanding that the cleanup project of the Varvel property is completed, and the Township has been billed, so he needs a copy of the bill to put a lien on the property.  A discussion was held regarding the cost of the project and the extra charges that were added because of the additional tires that were found on the property.  

NEW BUSINESS

AUTHORIZE AGENTS TO JONESTOWN BANK ACCOUNTS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Dennis Firestone, Kerry McCrary, Gary Longenecker and Renee Lehman to be the agents and signers of the Jonestown Bank Account and the PLIGIT accounts.  All approved.  
CM HIGH REPAIR ESTIMATES


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize CM High to do the work for the Bi-Annual Maintenance Inspections for the traffic signals as follows:


Fisher Avenue and Micro Drive in the amount of $247.97

State Route 72 and Jonestown Road in the amount of $383.00


Fisher Avenue and I-81 Southbound Ramp in the amount of $258.59


Fisher Avenue, & Old Forge Road/ I-81 North in the amount of $977.29

All approved.
2018 ROAD WORK, LINE PAINTING


Renee Lehman, Township Manager said she wanted to start the discussion for the 2018 road work.  A discussion was held, and it was determined that quotes should be obtained for Campmeeting Road, South Racehorse Drive, and Huckleberry Road for the road work and line painting.  

OLD BUSINESS

ZONING MAP UPDATE RESOLUTION # 2017-9


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to adopt Resolution # 2017-9 and approve the Zoning Map as amended by the Township Engineer.  All approved.  

BILLS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $261,446.20 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Dennis Firestone announced that an Executive Session regarding personnel will be held at the end of the Board of Supervisor’s meeting.  
DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, February 7, 2018  -  7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, February 14, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, February 14, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

